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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-344
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: May 9, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, LUZ, F
Date of Analysis: May 11, 2017
Type of Action: Authorization of Memorandum of Understanding; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes execution of a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the City and the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) regarding fulfillment by the Mayo Foundation for Medical Education and Research (Mayo) of its Phase IV and Phase V proportionate share transportation mitigation requirements under its DRI Notice of Proposed Change. The bill designates the Planning and Development Department’s Transportation Planning Division as the City’s oversight agency for the project.
Background Information: In 2015 the City amended Mayo Jacksonville’s Development of Regional Impact (DRI) to revise the phasing schedule, master site plan, transportation proportionate share circulation and mitigation plan, and the transportation specific condition. Reference to certain specific phasing threshold roadway improvements (widening Butler Boulevard from 4 to 6 lanes from San Pablo Road to State Road A1A, widening San Pablo Road to a 4-lane arterial between Atlantic Boulevard and Beach Boulevard) was removed and a provision was added providing that Mayo could meet its transportation concurrency obligations with a proportional share cash contribution to FDOT projects that would offset the effects of its Phase IV and V impacts on the regional transportation system. This bill approves execution of an MOU between the City and FDOT regarding Mayo’s fulfillment of its Phase IV and V concurrency requirements via a contribution of $2,593,000 (in 2014 dollars) to FDOT toward the construction of a diverging diamond interchange at the interchange of J. Turner Butler Boulevard and San Pablo Road. The FDOT will provide the City with a letter acknowledging the receipt of the payment, which the City will credit as satisfying Mayo’s proportionate share contribution requirements under its DRI. 
Policy Impact Area: DRI obligation fulfillment
Fiscal Impact: The City will credit Mayo Clinic with satisfying its proportionate share transportation mitigation requirements under its DRI when the payment of $2,593,000 (in 2014 dollars) is made to FDOT.
Analyst: Clements
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